## Dr. Grimshaw Studies Library Structures

Dr. Ivan G. Grimshaw, director of libraries at YoCo represented the college at a meeting of the Cooperative Committee on Library Building Plans held at the new Firestone Library at Princeton University. The Cooperative Committee is a group of directors of libraries and architects who meet to study the latest trends in library building and is a division of the Association of College and Reference Libraries of the American Library Association, of which Dr. Grimshaw is a member.

Following the meeting at Princeton Dr. Grimshaw went to Springfield, Mass., where he made a study of the new library building at American International College where he formerly served as professor of comparative literature and faculty adviser on the library.

Dr. Grimshaw also went to Cambridge, Mass., to make a study of the new Lamont library for undergraduates at Harvard University.